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ANNUAL MEETING AWARDS  
 
At the PCSA Annual Meeting in February, the 
2017 Directors' Awards were presented to three 
very deserving residents of Powhatan Secon-
dary. Each recipient received $125 and the ap-
preciation of the directors for their exemplary 
service to the PCSA  community. 
 
Doug MacKenzie served on the Architectural 
Review Committee from 2006-2017 as the 
PCSA liaison to the committee. He chaired over 
200 meetings. During his tenure, he actively re-
cruited new members to represent as many 
neighborhoods in the subdivision as possible.  
Throughout his term, Doug always reminded the 
committee that their responsibility was to assist 
the homeowners in completing their planned 
property additions or changes within the com-
munity guidelines. For example, he developed a 
low cost alternative to replacing non-functioning 
post lights. The PCSA and ARC thank Doug for 
his valuable service to the community over the 
years. 
 
Jarl Christensen served on the Architectural Re-
view Committee from 2007-2017.  As a retired 
fire captain, his knowledge of structures was 
valuable to the committee in assessing requests 
for additions to decks, sunrooms, sheds, fences, 
and other building projects. The PCSA and ARC 
thank Jarl for his valuable service to the com-
munity over the years. 
 
Phil Plante recently served a three year term as 
a Director on the PCSA Board, and continues to 
manage and maintain our PCSA website.  The 
board's efforts to update and tidy the website 
content has meant countless hours of devoted 
work. Weekly directives from the board have 

 

 
 
kept Phil busy for the past year. PCSA sincerely 
thanks Phil for his valuable service to the  
community. 
 
Submitted by Teri Collins 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
          
 

 
 

 
 
   
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Doug MacKenzie 

 
Phil Plante 

    Jarl Christensen 





 
 
 
 

Teri Collins and Barbara Moody were  
re-elected to the board. 

 
 
 
 
 

Social News 
 

The PCSA Social Committee is looking for volunteers to assist with our annual events--Easter Egg 
Hunt, Halloween, Christmas--as well as the possibility of adding to these events.  Without the assis-
tance of additional volunteers these events cannot continue to be offered.  Please contact Barbara 
Moody at bgmoody1@yahoo.com if you are a willing volunteer. 

 
The Girl Scouts of Troop 1293 will be sponsoring the Easter Egg Hunt, which will be held on        
Saturday, April 14 when we hope for warmer weather.  It will be held at the clubhouse from    
2:00PM to 4:00PM.  Bring your children and grandchildren, some baskets, and join in on the fun. 

 



 
Allison Monahan will be returning as our Head 
Guard for the 2018 season and we are lucky 
to have many returning guards but we have 
room for some new ones as well! We are very 
fortunate to live in a neighborhood that has 
such a great group of young people who take 
pride in working for their neighborhood pool. 
Guard certification classes are filling up 
quickly, so if you are interested in guarding for 
the 2018 season please sign up soon.  
 
Applications for employment can be found on 
the website at www.powhatansecondary.org. 
 
The main reasons 2017 was such a success-
ful season was due to the efforts of the life-
guard staff, swim team volunteers, a dedi-
cated membership that loves their neighbor-
hood pool, and the all-volunteer Pool Commit-
tee. I will once again chair the committee, and 
I have some great people rounding it out. We 
have returning members Karen Quinlan, Chris 
and Mary Phillips, John Wells and Jen Saun-
ders, as well as our newest member, Crystal 
Fowler.  These great members will all pitch in 
and make 2018 the best year yet! 
 
The committee would also like to thank Dawn 
and Joe Broker for their years of dedicated 
service in charge of the Concessions at the 
pool. If you see them in the neighborhood 
please stop them and say “Thanks.” 
  
Please be sure to take advantage of our link 
on the website to learn all things about the 
pool. Members enjoy opportunities to be on 
the swim team, have private lessons, enjoy 
lap swim before opening hours, have afford-
able private party pool rentals, and much 
more. We have one of the nicest, most afford-
able pools in town, so if you are not currently 
a member, please come check us out at our 
Open House - Memorial Day, Monday, May 
28th.   All PCSA residents are welcome on 
that day as well as July 4th.  
 
I know I speak for the entire committee when I 
say we are looking forward to the kickoff of 
the 2018 pool season from 4pm - 9pm on Fri-
day, May 25th!  
 
See you poolside! 
Chris Walls, Pool Committee Chair 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Powhatan Secondary Pool News 
 
 
2017 was another awesome season at the 
Powhatan Secondary pool and we are looking 
forward to the start of what is shaping-up to be 
an even better year! 
 
Pool dues and membership fees are on the 
website at www.powhatansecondary.org and 
this year you once again have the option of 
paying your dues and/or initiation fee with Pay-
Pal through our website. We even have a pay-
ment option for new members that lets you pay 
the initiation fee in several installments, or all at 
once. Membership fees will be due in a single 
payment. Begin your payments by April 2018 
and you can stretch them out until June! 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 Want to Have a Party? 
 

Consider renting our clubhouse! 
We have a modern kitchen and a large entertainment area inside. 

   
What do all homes need for a party? We have it -- lots of parking space! 

Renting our clubhouse is easy.  
 

Fill out a short application and make a quick visit to our property manager at  
Berkeley Property Management.  

 
A refundable deposit and a small fee will hold the clubhouse for your event.  

 
 

                            

                           
 
   Steps to follow to use the clubhouse and have a hassle-free Event! 
 

 1.  Check the clubhouse calendar to see if the date you will be requesting is available. 
 2.  Make a trip to Berkeley-Realty to complete the paperwork and the financial obligation. 
 3.  Plan your party. 
 4.  Use the facility (We hope your party is a great success!!) 
 5.  Leave the Clubhouse clean and set up as you found it.   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 



fences, mailbox posts and lights, and storage 
sheds), and the ARC Application form. The follow-
ing items (discussed in more detail in the Architec-
tural Guidelines) are provided this month to high-
light spring and summer projects.  All require ARC 
review and approval: 
Landscaping: No pavement, plantings or other 
landscaping materials may damage or interfere 
with any easement for the installation or mainte-
nance of utilities. 

Hardscaping: Hardscape involves stonework in-
cluding stone retaining walls, patios and walk-
ways, grading and drainage including terracing, 
site grading, and storm water management. 

Fencing: Allowable types of fencing and installa-
tion requirements are treated in detail in the Archi-
tectural Guidelines. 

Storage Buildings: Separate, small structures for 
storage of such items as garden tools are discour-
aged, but will be allowed in selected instances 
where the ARC is satisfied that the structure can 
successfully blend into the environment.  You will 
find useful planning information in the Guidelines. 

Children’s Play Structures: Playhouses, swing & 
slide sets, and similar recreational structures are 
to be located in the rear of the property, ideally be-
hind the house so as to be screened from the 
street and have adjoining neighbors’ approval. 

Architectural Review Committee (ARC) 
Notes 

This new segment in the Powhatan Signal is     
intended to inform homeowners and to highlight 
recurring issues. 

The Architectural Guidelines were created to 
assist Powhatan Secondary homeowners in ad-
hering to the Covenants and Restrictions and 
serve as the primary guide of the Architectural 
Review Committee (ARC). 
 
All homeowners are responsible for requesting 
and obtaining ARC approval for projects prior to 
the start of work.  Projects should be completed 
within ninety (90) days of the approval.  Please 
don’t forget to check with Miss Utility (http://
va811.com/) if you (or your contractor) plan to 
do any digging.  We’ve seen a number of cut 
cables because they weren’t marked. 
 

The Architectural Guidelines and Attachments 
were recently updated with an effective date of 
January 31st 2018.  This update offers improved 
readability, clarification of mailbox post and light 
replacements, and addition of hardscape re-
quirements.  You may download a copy from 
the PCSA website - powhatansecondary.org/
index.php#  Under the “Documents” Tab, select 
Governance and you will find the Guidelines, 
Attachments (with examples of acceptable  
 



Computer Security is a Shared Responsibility  
 

Imagine, you went to bed early, had a great night’s sleep, woke up and realized someone had walked into 
your house and went through your things while you were sleeping!  All your precious things have been 
touched, tossed, broken and stolen.  You feel angry and violated.  For the next few days you will have to 
spend most of your time and energy on the phone contacting the police, bank and credit card companies. 
 
The Internet has brought us so many benefits: email, electronic messaging, personal websites allowing us 
to stay connected, informed, and involved with family, the ability to pay bills and make purchases.  Along 
with increases in technology comes increasing risk.  Just as you use safeguards to keep criminals out of 
your home, you also need safeguards to secure your computer.  Many scammers target older Americans 
because they are more vulnerable and less computer skilled.   
 
Scammers use different methods to exploit: 

 -Email -  computer repair   -Telephone - prescription medication sites  - Auctions 

 -websites for charitable donations - student account sites  -dating sites - health care sites 

Once you have allowed someone onto your computer (remotely) they can go onto it at any time, going 
through your personal files, pictures and emails. 

Do not open attachments, click links, or respond to email messages from unknown senders or companies 
that ask for your personal information. Most organizations – banks, charities, universities, companies, etc. 
don’t ask for your personal information over email. Beware of requests to update or confirm your personal 
information.  Beware of a pop up box error on your phone or computer stating you should call the phone 
number listed.  Before calling the number, look up the company that is listed, and call the phone number 
on THEIR website letting them know about the message that has come up.  
 
Don't communicate or reveal any personal information to strangers- online or by phone. Personal informa-
tion includes your name, address, age, phone number, 
birthday, email address, social security number, and in-
surance policy numbers – even your doctor’s name.   Be 
wary of emails offering “free” gifts, prizes, or vacations. 
These are tricks designed to get you to give up personal 
information. Personal information can be pieced to-
gether to steal identities, money, or credit.  
 
Every Internet user, no matter how young or old, is our 
Nation’s first line of defense against people who want to 
do harm. If we all become more aware of who we talk to, 
what we say, and what we share online, we can all 
make a big difference.  
 
Have you been contacted by phone where someone 
says they are calling from Microsoft, Apple, or about a 
computer virus you have without you contacting them 
first?  Did you accept their services and pay them via 
check or credit card?  This is happening every day and 
has happened within your own newsletter community. 
This needs to STOP.  If any of these things have hap-
pened to you, a family member, friend, or neighbor, 
please have them contact Anne Carr at 
acarrmal@gmail.com.  If we have multiple victims we 
will have a stronger voice to stop these crimes.  
 



  



Newsletter  
 
Editor/Publisher   Mary Griffith   258-0453 
 
MAILING ADDRESS: 
233 Jones Mill Road  (Sussex Section) 
e-mail:  maryg@chocolategifts.com 
 

PCSA BOARD   
 

President:   Jim West    345-6239 
Vice-president:  Jeff Long  206-1188  
Secretary:  John Wells  903-4131 * 
Treasurer:  Carl Thompson  903-7843 
*non-voting member 
 
Other Members: 
 John Chapman   565-6011 
 Diane Joyner  258-5922 
  
  

 

Next PCSA Board of Directors Meeting* 
               July 15, 2014 
 

*Any PCSA member may attend. Meetings are held at 
the Clubhouse at 6:30 P.M.  

 

 Have you visited our Website recently? 
Always new information! 

   www.powhatansecondary.org 
 

 
  
  
  
   
  
  
  

  
Nestled among the rolling hills of James City 
County…Well, you probably know the rest of 

the story if you have paid a visit. If not, sit back 
and relax and let your mouse take you on a tour 
of one of James City County’s best kept secrets. 

NEXT DEADLINE! 
 

June 9, 2018 is the deadline for all 
submissions for the July-September 2018 issue 
of  The Powhatan Signal.   

Please mark your calendar!  

Powhatan Secondary Concerns & Who to Contact 
 

        Issue           Contact 
Dues/monies owed to PCSA    Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Diane Clarcq, Tel: 229-6810] 
 
Clubhouse & Multi-Use Bldg Reservations  Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Diane Clarq, Tel: 229-6810] 
 
    Sub-Associations: 
    Dues/monies owed to Cromwell Ridge Condo Assn Community Group [Bev Frantz, Tel: 345-6400] 
        “         “          “     “  Powhatan Place HOA  Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Ed Robbins Tel: 229-6810]                                                                                                     
 
        “         “          “     “  Powhatan Village HOA               Property Management Association, [Katelynn Voorhes, Tel: 646-6247] 
                                             and Waterford HOA  Chesapeake Bay Mgmt [Jennifer Smith, Tel: 534-7751] 
        
 
Architectural control and covenant enforcement Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Diane Clarq, Tel: 229-6810] 
    for all areas except the four sub-associations (as 
    noted above) 
 
Architectural control and covenant enforcement 
    for Sub-Associations: 
   Cromwell Ridge Condo Assn Community Group [Bev Frantz, Tel: 345-6400] 
   Powhatan Place HOA  Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Ed Robbins Tel: 229-6810] 
 
        “         “          “     “  Powhatan Village HOA Property Mngnt Assoc [Katelynn Voorhes, Tel: 646-6247] 
                                             and Waterford HOA  Chesapeake Bay Mgmt [Jennifer Smith, Tel: 534-7751] 
        

PCSA BOARD   
 

President:  Teri Collins  tc10050@aol.com 
VP:  Mark Guevarra      mbguevarra03@yahoo.com 
Secretary:  Alison Carney  alisoncarney@verizon.net 
Treasurer:  Vic Olson      bencomp@cox.net 
 
Other Members: 
Kris MacKenzie    kmack825@gmail.com 
Vacancy 
Barbara Moody     bgmoody1@yahoo.com 
 

Next PCSA Board of Directors Meeting* 
                     May 15, 2018 
 

*Any PCSA member may attend. Meetings are held at the 
Clubhouse at 6:30 P.M.  

 
 


